
 

 

 

 Friday 21st June 2024 
Summer Term 2 Week  3 

School Website : www.hoylandspringwood.org  
Facebook : Hoyland Springwood Primary School 
E-mail address : springwood@ecmtrust.co.uk  
Twitter : @SpringwoodPE 

Our School 
Attendance target is 

97% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Whole School Attendance 92.1% 
Please don’t book holidays in term time  

 This Week 

Acorns 82.7% 

Silver Birch 92.5% 

Sycamore 92.8% 

Willows 95.3% 

Oak 90.6% 

Resource 98.5% 

The Hub 93.9% 

Weekly Notices 
Class 3 Ukulele Concert - Wednesday 26th June 2024 

Please can any consent slips for the trip be brought into school by 
the Monday 24th  June.  

Packed lunches are required for the trip and if you would like 
school to provide one please let us know by Monday 24th June 
2024. 

Class 2 Elsecar Heritage trip - Friday 28th June 2024 

Please can all consent slips and the payment of £6.00 be brought 
into school by Monday 24th June to ensure the trip can go ahead.   

Packed lunches are required for the trip and if you would like 
school to provide one please let us know by Monday 24th June 
2024. 

Friday 28th June—Non uniform day 

All the children are all invited to come to school in non uniform and 
bring £1 or some sweets to support the tombola at the Summer Fair. 

 

Whole school trip to Cleethorpes - Wednesday 3rd July 2024 

Please can all consent slips and payment of £10.00 per child be sent 
into school by Monday 24th June 2024.  

Packed lunches are required for the trip and if you would like 
school to provide one please let us know by Monday 24th June 
2024. 

Clean Air Day 2024 

As a school, we always look for ways to support, 
encourage and educate our pupils about healthy 
living and the importance of clean air. To support 
this we linked with ModeShift and yesterday 
hosted another incredibly successful National 
Clean Air Day. Throughout the day, the children 
wee able to partake in: 

• Crossing the road activities (age 
appropriate) 

• A local walk 

• Multi-skills 

• Scooter skills 

• Collaging in our empty carpark 

• Dr Bike 

• As well as classroom learning linked to the 
importance of cleaner air 

Thank you to all our community for supporting 
this in any way you do. 

Magic Breakfast were “wowed” 

 

Last Friday we had the Magic Breakfast 
charity links leaders visit us in school. They asked us as 
they know that as a school our breakfast club operates 
and runs very well so they wanted to see it in action.  

Mrs Hunt received an email following the visit that said: 

 
 A very big thank you It was lovely to meet you 

and visit your wonderful school. You have a 
fantastic culture and we are very proud to be 

working alongside side you to support your 
children and community.  

 

It was lovely to read and hear so thank you to all parents 
who support and use our club as they do. 



 

 

 

 

Friday Celebration SHINE award winners this week are: 

Toby VM, Amelia R, Amara H, Mya C, 

Carter S, Ethan R, Autumn CM,  Kasey-Mai M, 

Abdullah H, Taylor CR, Stanley N, Emir T 

Maximus B 

Together we SHINE.  

IQM review 2024 
This week, senior leaders met with our Inclusion Award accessor to review the progress we have made against our Inclusion Mark 
and Centre of Excellence. Our reviewer met with staff, pupils, parents and walked around our whole school to review the practice 
in place. This is what they said: 

“I just wanted to email to reiterate what a fantastic day I have had with you all. It really was an absolute pleasure to 

have been assigned to Hoyland Springwood and have had the opportunity to see such wonderful inclusive practice 
and speak with such passionate and enthusiastic leaders, staff, children and parents. Thank you for organising such a 
great timetable showcasing the opportunities your children and families can engage …….. your fabulous children all 
have their needs met. Being in your school has further ignited my own passion and resolve to continue to fight for 
those who may not have a voice or feel their voice is unworthy of being heard. Thank you for everything you do for 
your school family. Your commitment, determination and impact is very much recognised and appreciated. “ 

I am so proud to inform you all that the whole school was seen in the incredible light it is and we continue to hold 
both awards heading for the Flagship recommendation for our whole school ethos and curriculum.  
Well Done HSW!! 
 

Please be aware dates coming up: 

SUMMER TERM 

Wednesday 26th June 2024- Class 3 Ukulele concert at Metrodome  

Friday 28th June 2024 - Class 2 Elsecar Heritage trip 

Wednesday 3rd July 2024 - Whole school trip to Cleethorpes  

Thursday 4th July 2024 - Sports day from 1:15pm (weather permitting) 

Thursday 4th July 2024 - Reports out to parents. If you would like a meeting to discuss 
your child's report on Wednesday 10th July between 3.30-5.30pm, please contact the 
school office to make an appointment with the class teacher. 

W/c 8th July 2024 - Transition week for new starters and through school 

Thursday 11th July 2024 - Friday 12th July 2024 - Yr 6 leavers transition to Kirk Balk  

Friday 12th July 2024 -  SHINE assembly for this half term’s winners 

Friday 12th July 2024—Summer Fair (2pm start) 

Tuesday 16th July 2024—Year 6 assembly for parents at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 17th July 2024  - End of Year award ceremony and last Year 6 assembly at 9.15am 

Wednesday 17th July 2024 - Special School dinner menu  


